

Trinity Calendar for May 28—June 4, 2023

Sunday	9:00 am 10:30 am	Bible Study & Sunday School Worship w/ Holy Communion
Monday		Memorial Day: School & Offices Closed
Tuesday	5:00 pm	Men's Wings Bible Study: New Study beginning
Wednesday	8:45 am	TCS Chapel
Thursday	10:00 am	Bible Study: (The Book of Matthew)
Friday	6:00-7:30 pm	TCS Middle School Dance in the Gym
Saturday	8:00 am	Men of Christ Bible Study: "The God's Have Returned"
Sunday	9:00 am	Bible Study & Sunday School
	10:30 am	Worship w/ Holy Communion

ATTENDANCE 5-21: 78

Families of the week: The Abel, the Abert and the Allen families

Birthdays:

- 28 May—Tom Abert
- 28 May—Eileen Nelson
- 1 June—Tianna Martin
- 2 June—Carol Kay
- 2 June—Beth Kelleher

Anniversaries:

• 1 June—Tom & Sharon Ricks

^{*} Debi Weidler would like to thank everyone for their prayers, thoughts and support over the last few weeks. Her surgery went well, and after one short set back, is doing very well. She could feel all your love and support and appreciates it very much.



The flowers this morning are given by Tom & Sharon Ricks in celebration of their GO Years of Marriage! CONGRATULATIONS AND MANY MORE!



The LWML Convention is in Milwaukee in June. Eileen will be attending and taking all the items that we have made to distribute to the different Ministries. The next LWML work day, will be in the Fellowship Hall to tie the blankets. Also,

remember to bring in your mites. Thank you.



Come meet our staff and learn how you can receive material assistance for baby while taking parenting classes and learning about motherhood! All Free!

Monday-Thursday 12-4pm 603-358-6460 call to make an appointment. 100 Washington St. Keene, NH 03431

Our thanks to everyone participating in the annual <u>Baby Bottle Blessing</u>. If you are making out a check, please make it out to **The Pregnancy Resource Center or PRC** and notate from Trinity Lutheran Church. If you need a receipt for cash, please include a note with your name, complete mailing address and telephone number and place it in the baby bottle. Remember, the campaign ends, Sunday, June 18, 2023. If you have questions, need more information you may contact me, Helen Poisson, Liaison for Trinity Lutheran Church at <u>helensillanpaa82@gmail.com</u> or 603 355 7939.



We have expended our Capital Improvement Funds. We are in need of replenishing the bucket. We need the funds to complete the new Network project. And in light of the continued violence against schools and businesses in the past few months especially, we also NEED to make improvements to our Safety and Security

Systems. This is a critical need. If you feel led to contribute to the upgrading and continuation of these projects, please place your contributions in one of the small manila envelopes on the Narthex Table labeled "Capital Improvements" and place it in the offering plate or give it to Larry Miller or Miriam Harkey. Thank you for all your prayers, concern and care. You are much appreciated and a vital part to the ongoing Ministry here at Trinity. Thank you so much.



Interested in a job with LawnCare?

Landscaping experience welcome, but will train. Must be diligent, hardworking, and prompt.

For more information, see Cynthea Herreid or contact John Grossi Property Management @ (603) 562-0675

Trinity Christian School News

*Thank you to everyone who supported the Hannaford's School Fundraiser



Trinity Christian School PTFA will be hosting a 5K run on

June 3. To view the details and support the cause individually or corporately, there are copies on the Narthex Table. See Miriam if you need more. Thank you from the

PTFA for considering supporting this cause, which helps to fund many purchases and events for the school, the teachers and the students.

Donation Alert

*We continue to collect food to be taken to the food bank. It is a true blessing to deliver the food to them.

Thank you.

*We are also currently collecting grocery store gift cards to be given to those in need. We do currently have a local need and would find it a joy to share these gift cards with them. Thanks.

Church Office

Hours: Monday–Thursday, 9 am–2 pm

Phone (603) 352-4446

<u>Pastor</u> – Ed Harkey reveddiet@yahoo.com Phone: (508) 813-8201

Office Hours: Mon–Thurs, 9 am–2 pm, or

call for appointment

Assistant to the Pastor—Tim Knapp

tim.knapp@comcast.net Phone: (978)-760-1501

Church Administrative Assistant -

Miriam Harkey

tlckeene.nh@gmail.com Phone (603) 352-4446

Cell phone: (508) 813-8212

<u>Business Manager</u> – Sue Vekasy <u>tlckeene.businessmgr@gmail.com</u> *Phone (603) 352-4446*

Head Elder

Rich Randall Phone (603)-762-8201

School Office

Hours: Monday–Friday, 8 am–4 pm *Phone (603) 352-9403*

<u>Principal</u> – Jill Grant principal@tcskeene.com

School Administrative Assistant -

Emily Lester tcs@tcskeene.com

Organist: Rita Corey Phone (603) 313-7220

Elders

Pastor Ed Harkey
Phone: (508) 813-8201
Head Elder: Rich Randall
Phone (603)-762-8201
Lonnie Geer
Phone: (603) 370-8928
Lenny Kosakowski
Phone (603) 852-6702
Larry Miller
Phone (603) 357 4746

School Board

Marcia Scadova

<u>Phone (603) 313-6277</u> **Vacant-Vice Chair**Phone

Tom Abert- Treasurer
Phone (603) 381-8840

Joyce Gray <u>Phone (603) 812-5264</u> Marlene Dabrowski

Phone (603) 876-4046
Kathy Dresser

<u>Phone (603) 809-3457</u> Christina Koes

Phone: (413) 896-0154

Music Team

Pastor Ed Harkey

<u>Phone: (508) 813-8201</u>

Bob Stoeckmann

<u>Phone (603) 352-7050</u>

Rita Corey

<u>Phone (603) 313-7220</u>

Carol Kay

<u>Phone (978) 264-8520</u>

Tom Ricks

<u>Phone (603) 357-8021</u>

Mike Stewart

<u>Phone (603)357-3152</u>

Executive Team

Lonnie Geer-President Phone (603) 370-8928
Rich Randall-Head Elder Phone (603)-762-8201
Larry Miller-Head
Trustee
Phone (603) 762-2923
Gregg Burdett-Treasurer
Phone (603) 304-6914
Marcia Scadova-SB Chair
Phone (603) 313-6277
Judy Taylor-Recording
Secretary
Phone (603) 876-9447

Altar Guild

<u>Co-leaders:</u>
Jean Henderson
<u>Phone (603)352-8716</u>
Paula Miller
<u>Phone (603)357-4746</u>